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Greetings dear brothers and sisters of St. John's UCC! 
 

By now you all know that, after mutual discussion by the church leadership 
and myself, it was decided last month that I vacate the pastoral office at St. 
John's. There are several reasons for this decision. Perhaps the main reason 
is the recent unexpected health emergency I faced in June--a previously 
undiagnosed liver infection that left me acutely quite ill (I am doing much 
better now after treatment!). This unexpected health issue also led me to 
question my energy level (and just my general ability) to continue with full-
time pastoral ministry. Anemia is one of the symptoms I have been dealing 
with, and still am to some extent. These questions, alongside my 
approaching the age of full retirement, were key factors in our decision 
making. There were other issues involved too, but all were affected by and 
none more important than these main concerns about my ability and 
effectiveness to continue as your pastor. 
 

So as I say farewell, I wish to share with you my hopes and prayers for the 
future of St. John's UCC -- and let me encourage you to tackle big issues, 
dream big dreams, and share God's great love in ways you haven't even 
thought of yet! Imagine the future of the church as a diamond--a rough cut 
gem with many facets, ALL of which can reflect light--God's much-needed 
light and unconditional love--into the world around you.  
 

And also, please accept my heartfelt thanks and appreciation for allowing 
me these past two years of serving you--there have been many joys and 
wonderful moments. And just as importantly, you reached out to me and my 
family with incredible love and support during the time of Cheryl's quickly-
advancing illness and her untimely passing last year. I will NEVER forget 
your kindness and compassion, and the ways you reached out and ministered 
to your minister in dark and difficult times!   
 

As we now go our separate ways, please know I will take much that I have 
learned here and all that you blessed me with here, and will cherish it, and 
never forget you!  May God guide all our paths into the future--and may we 
all discern that the JOURNEY is just as important (if not moreso!) than the 
destinations we seek! SHALOM, and God bless the congregation of St. 
John's UCC.      Blessings, Barry 
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  Joe Haas Sr. Choral Scholar Fund 
 
 

As we turn the calendar over to August,  itôs almost hard to believe that 
summer is almost behind us.  But as the days grow cooler and   
shorter, our church begins to become more active.  One of the things I 
look forward to the most is the return of our choir. 
 
Once again we will be bringing students from the College Conservatory 
of Music to join with our choir to provide inspirational music to our 
worship services.  In order to bring the students here, we pay them a 
small stipend to help them with their schooling and expenses.  In turn, 
they bless us with their beautiful music and youthful spirit. 
 
Several years ago, Connie Haas started and seeded a fund in honor of her 
late husband Joe Haas Sr.  Joe was a dedicated member of St. Johnôs, and 
a loyal and dedicated member of our Chancel Choir. He and Connie were 
ardent supporters of our music ministry. Connie continues her support to 
this day. This fund is how we support bringing these talented students to 
our church.  No money from the church budget is used for this purpose. 
We rely totally on contributions from our congregation.  
 
So as the fall choir season begins, I ask you to consider contributing to 
the Joe Haas Sr. Choral Scholar Fund.  Your contributions will help to 
insure that we can continue to bring quality music to St. Johnôs. 
 
Blessings, 
Michael 
 
2023 First Half of Year Contribution Financial Statements Are 

Now Available 
  

The 2023 first half of year member contribution financial statements 
were mailed on Wednesday, July 19th. If you did not receive a financial 
statement and feel that you should have, you can contact our financial 
administrator Chris Baker at:  
Financialadmin@stjohnsuccnewport.org or you can call the church office 
at (859) 431-1818 for more information. 
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Summer Declutter Event 
 

On Saturday, July 22nd nine of our church members and friends joined 
forces to do some summer cleaning and clean out our church once again. In 
one hour these mighty forces filled a dumpster to the top. We would like to 
thank Laura Haas, Jim Breyer, Jan & Darlene Knepshield, David Stamm, 
Mike Hanson, Carol Fickenscher, Pat Goins and Dobin Park for all of their 
hard work on that day. 
 

We hope to hold another de-clutter event in a few months so be on the 
lookout for signup sheets.  We would love for more people to join us.   
 

Once again thank you to all of our volunteers!! 
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Cookies & Lemonade 
 

On Sunday, June 25th St. Johnôs held a cookies & lemonade reception 
after our worship service. Everyone enjoyed a cold glass of lemonade 
and cookies made by our members. It was a beautiful day and a 
wonderful day of fellowship among our members and friends! 
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